
Nobles and Ladies, 
Another week has passed us by and unfortunately, we lost another great Noble from Calam, 
our own Gary Floch PP. I will pass on any service details as they come in so we can honor him 
when the time comes.  
 
We are in the part of the summer that feels like we've all been re-located to the Sahara Desert. 
I hope everyone is being safe and healthy this summer during our busiest season. We have 
plenty of Shrine Activities coming up so please leave room on the calendar for some fun and 
fellowship. I would like to quickly thank those Nobles that took the time to travel to Asotin last 
weekend to welcome two new Master Masons to our ranks. What a way to show Shrine 
support of our Blue Lodges.  
 
Upcoming activities: 
Cornhole Tournament CDASC Event Center Aug 13th, starts at 10:15 
Summer PNSA Seattle Aug 18-20 
Idaho Grand Lodge Sep 15-18 Pocatello 
Corn Feed Hells Gate State Park Sep 17th 
Garnett Family Spaghetti Feed CDASC Event Center 6 PM Sep 24th 
Calam Trip Las Vegas and Shriners for Childrens Open Golf Tournament Sep 2-9 
 
Another activity of note, Kootenai Lodge 24 will be doing its outdoor Master Mason Degree, 
Mason on the Mountain, in Coeur Dalene on Sep 24th. I understand that the incoming Grand 
Master and some of his officers will be in attendance to help welcome two new Master 
Masons. If you haven't participated in one of these, it is quite an experience. I should have 
more information about this event shortly if you're interested.  
 
Lady Elle and I will be taking a brief but much needed vacation next week but will still be 
available via email and limited phone. We hope everyone is getting the most out of their 
summers. It is such a blessing to live in such an amazing area and have such amazing Shrine 
friends. We are looking forward to Summer PNSA, reuniting with old friends, and enjoying some 
more fun and fellowship. We hope to see you all soon.  
 
Yours in Faith, 
 
Dustin Hatfield 
Calam Shriners 
Potentate 2022 
 
Elle Hatfield 
First Lady 2022 
 


